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On August 15, Henry Baez was arrested in connection with repeated desecrations of one targeted 

gravesite at Canyon Hill Cemetery. 

Over the past several weeks, the gravesite had been repeatedly disturbed, including mounds of 

trash being dumped on it and digging occurring near the headstone. The Prosecuting Attorney’s 

office has charged Baez with malicious injury to property and desecrating a grave.  

The Caldwell Police Department remains committed to protecting our community and ensuring 

the sanctity of local cemeteries.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law 
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